
August 18, 2025 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to recommend David Williamson, whose service as President of the Windsor 
Island Committee has been nothing short of outstanding. David consistently proved himself 
to be a dependable leader who not only handled his responsibilities with diligence but also 
sought out opportunities to make meaningful improvements for the community. 

Under David’s direction, the resort experienced smoother day-to-day operations and 
stronger financial performance. He took a proactive role in solving issues that had 
frustrated residents for years, such as streamlining the gate entry process, and his ability to 
implement practical solutions set him apart as a results-driven leader. 

What I found most impressive about David was his willingness to go beyond the expected. 
He initiated and oversaw projects outside of the original developer’s plans, projects that 
directly enhanced the experience of both owners and visitors while adding long-term value 
to Windsor Island. His dedication and initiative made a lasting difference in the 
community. 

David is someone who leads by example, tackles challenges head-on, and delivers on his 
commitments. I am confident he will continue to excel in any role he takes on, and I 
recommend him without hesitation. 

Sincerely, 

 

Anna Abimerhi 
Windsor Island Owner 
3749 Pacific Ln 

 




